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Eleventh Sunday 


In Ordinary Time


June 14th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, JUNE 15TH                                             


8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


For All Parishioners





TUESDAY, JUNE 16TH                               


8:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For All Memorial Donors





WEDNESDAY, JUNE 17TH       


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, JUNE 18TH                                             


8:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For A Plentiful Harvest





FRIDAY, JUNE 19TH                                                     


8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian 


For A Successful Picnic





SATURDAY, JUNE 20TH                               


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Bernard


Archie & Marie Santel





SUNDAY, JUNE 21ST                      


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


John, Alice & Dean Luitjohan


Cliff Kolb





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Joe & Clara Wuebbels


Bob Rolves


Florence Wolters





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Today’s readings are about promise and hope when the end is not yet in sight.  In the Gospel of Mark, Jesus speaks in parables so that the people can understand what He is saying.  Using everyday examples with which His listeners would have been familiar.  He creates images in their minds of what the reign of God is like.  Jesus tells us that the kingdom of God will not appear in a day.  Seeds planted are always sown in faith and hope that something more will spring up, no matter how long it takes.  Builders of the kingdom have to be patient people.           





VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS):


Will be held June 15th-17th from 6:00-8:00 pm with the theme of "Goin' Fishin'”.  We are seeking teachers and helpers (Jr. High and up).  Can't commit to 3 days? Team-teaching is available.  Grab a couple of friends and volunteer!   If you are available to help with this great ministry opportunity, please contact Robbin Netemeyer @ 618-772-9346 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com� 





ADULT BIBLE STUDY:


A Summer Adult Bible Study on the Gospel of Luke will be held every Monday beginning Monday, June 15th at 7:30 pm @ St. George Community Life Center meeting room in New Baden.  Please contact Deacon Glenn � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com� or Deacon John � HYPERLINK "mailto:jfridley63@gmail.com" �jfridley63@gmail.com� if interested or just come and join us to learn about the Word of God. 





JOINT-PARISH DIRECTORY:


St. Bernard and St. Damian parishes has selected Lifetouch Church Directories & Portraits to have their family and/or individual photos taken for the joint-parish directory. Each family and/or individual who includes their photo in the directory will receive a free directory and free 8x10 photo. For your convenience, all photography and portrait viewing will take place at our parishes.  You will have a variety of poses taken, and there is NO sitting fee!  One pose will be selected for the directory.  


Additional photos will be available for purchase. You can sign up at either parish after Masses for the upcoming weeks or sign up online at our website.  Photo Dates:


Tuesday-Wednesday, August 4-5 @ St. Bernard


Thursday-Saturday, August 6-8 @ St. Damian


Tuesday-Wednesday, August 25-26 @ St. Damian


Thursday-Saturday, August 27-29 @ St. Bernard


Tuesday-Wednesday, Sept. 8-9 @ St. Bernard


Friday-Saturday, Sept. 11-12 @ St. Damian











PRAYER BLANKETS: Prayer Blankets are available for anyone needing healing and comfort during difficult times or illness. Our Prayer Blankets are made by parishioners and have been blessed. They are a reminder of God's presence, a gift from our Christian community and a prayerful way to touch those in need.  Please contact Deacon Glenn (618-772-9343) or Brenda Morris (618-698-3804) if you or someone you know may need a Prayer Blanket.











HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:


Sunday, June 14th 


	Hispanic Ministry Women’s Retreat 


		9:00 am- 4:00 pm @ St. Stephen’s, Caseyville


Monday, June 15th 


	Vacation Bible School 


		6:00-8:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish 


	Adult Bible Study 


		7:30 pm @ St. George Community Life Center 


Tuesday, June 16th         


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Vacation Bible School 


		6:00-8:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish 


Wednesday, June 17th     


	Vacation Bible School 


		6:00-8:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish 


Thursday, June 18th         


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Clinton County Hispanic Ministry Mtg.


		1:00 pm @ St. Mary, Trenton


Friday, June 19th                      


	Communion to Homebound


Saturday, June 20th 


	Wedding – Jenni Pollmann & Brian Albers


		1:30 pm @ St. Damian Parish


Sunday, June 21st  


	HAPPY FATHER’S DAY!!


	Hispanic Father’s Day Celebration 


		After the 11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian Gym




















Honduras Mission Trip


In October, Jackie Toennies, Kathleen Hodges & Mary Innes will be traveling to Honduras on a mission trip.  They are currently collecting empty aluminum cans to be recycled.   The money will either be spent on items they will be taking to the people in Honduras or it will be given to the people of Honduras.   If you have cans that you would like to donate or get rid between now and October please let Jackie (520-0676) or Kathleen (604-8953) know and someone will come by and pick them up or you can drop off the cans at their house anytime. 





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: June 7th, 2015


Envelopes: $1,242.00 + Loose: $24.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $145.00 = 	$1,411.00


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$128,392.80


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$127,070.23


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$1,322.57


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $6,851.00 (41) (	Goal: $5,950.00 (59)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN PARISH PICNIC:


The picnic is scheduled for Saturday, July 11th.  


Gym Cleaning on Thursday, June 25th at 1:00 and 6:00 pm.  Please bring a bucket and a few rags. Everyone's help will be greatly appreciated.


Quilt Committee will be collecting quilts for the picnic on Sunday, June 28th after the 8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian Parish House.  Remember that quilts should be hand quilted and measure at least 90" x 108".  You're donations are so greatly appreciated!! 


Raffle Tickets & Flyers are available for pick up.  Please pick up in the main entrance of church.     


Men’s & Ladies Workers Lists are being prepared.  We are hoping for 100% participation.  If you are not satisfied with you current position, we may be able to accommodate you to a new position.  Contact Clay Lynch 314-570-5424 for the men’s list and Shirley Albers 618-520-0544 or Denise Haselhorst 618-920-2374 for the ladies.


Baskets are needed for the Faith Formation Stand.  Please donate a theme basket or items for a basket so Jan Mank and volunteers can put the baskets together.


Country Store needs donations of baked goods (no cream goods), fresh produce, homemade wine, jams/jellies, crafts, etc. to sell at the country store. 





PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS:


Elections will be held the weekend of July 18th/19th.  All parishioners 18 years or older and a practicing Catholic are eligible to vote.  Please vote for one man: Clay Lynch or Bud Jansen.





ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: June 6th/7th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,219.00 + Loose: $79.00 = 	$2,298.00


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$138,962.96


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$136,329.60


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$2,633.36


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $4,865.00 (35) 	Goal: $7,700.00 (80)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. BERNARD LANDSCAPING:


The Knights of Columbus will be planting the new landscaping in the future.  If you wish to donate towards the new landscaping, please contact Steve Schomaker 618-248-5197 or Ray Gill 618-670-6968.





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, June 21st, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Kevin Toennies, Diana 	Jansen, Erin Korte 


Reader — Denise Luitjohan


Ushers — Butch Toennies, Marvin Toennies


Servers —Jimmy Fuehne, Avery Budde, Lily 	Toennies


Organist — Jan Hitch    


Collection Counters – Jan Hitch, Kristy Richter, 	Kathleen Hodges


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





Children’s Liturgy – NO Session during Summer








THANK YOU:





Thank you so much to everyone who donated their time and items, baked goods, helped set up & clean up all week, cashiers, shoppers, and all who helped in any way to make our Rummage & Bake Sale a successful endeavor.  Many leftover items were donated to charities, making things affordable to many:  Community Link, coats to Sherriff's Dept. Coat Drive, all shoes to the "shoe man", Pregnancy Care Center, and to Honduras Mission Trip.         Final sales:         General Sales: 	$3,806.85


	Kitchen Sales:	459.95     


	Jewelry:	 84.65


	Quilt Sales:	106.00


	Total: 	$4,457.45


Quilt of month winner:   Landon Fuehne, D-ville              Attendance prize: Cheryl Heimann, D-ville


    


CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, June 20th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm 


Eucharist Ministers — Del & Gerry Kloeckner, 	Brenda Morris


Reader — Clint Morris


Ushers — Jim & Mary Norrenberns


Servers — Kyle Athmer, Danielle Deiters, Jessica 	Eilers


Sunday, June 21st, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Robbin Netemeyer, Meg 	Schiefer, Vicki Pittman, Cole Schomaker


Reader — Lynne Huelsmann


Ushers — Dennis & Kurt Rickhoff, Ken & Dana 	Lake 


Servers — Allison Rickhoff, Elena & Eden Rolves


Collection Counters – Tim Schroeder, Phyllis 	Albers, Dana Lake





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





Children’s Liturgy – NO Session during Summer








COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:


St. Dominic Church, Breese: Picnic on Saturday, June 20th.  Mass at 4:30 pm, Chicken & Roast Beef Dinner from 3:30 to 7:30 pm in the air-conditioned dining room. Quilt Bingo begins at 6:30 pm. Music by Duane Grapperhaus at 4:00 pm & 8:00 pm. Lots of games, inflatable rides, food stands, Beer, Wine & Margaritas. Free parking and Handicap Accessibility availability.





St. Ann Church, Nashville: Picnic on Saturday, June 20th.  Polka Mass at 4:00 pm, Chicken Dinner from 4:00 to 7:00 pm in the air-conditioned parish center. Quilt & Cash Bingo begins at 8:00 pm in the air-conditioned parish center. Music by Polka Connection until 8:00 pm & County Road Cruisers from 8:00 pm to midnight. Adult & kids games with fun prizes, food, basket & cake stands, & parish raffle.





Don’t be a Victim of Fraud or Scams!  Join us for a complimentary brunch and let’s talk about senior safety.  Tuesday, June 23rd at 10:00 am @ The Villas at St. James in Breese.  RSVP by Monday, June 22nd at 526-0100. 





Comfort At Home Senior & Family Care provides dependable and affordable in-home assistance.  Our highly qualified and trained caregivers are ready to help you and your loved ones with a variety of daily activities such as: ( caring companionship; ( meal planning & preparation; ( incidental transportation; 


( running errands; ( light housekeeping; ( medication reminders; ( monitoring of safety while bathing; 


( assistance with bill paying; ( information and referral services.  Our personalized services are available seven days a week and can range from a few hours daily to 24 hours.  Serving Illinois counties of Clinton, Bond, St. Clair, and the eastern portion of Madison.  For more information call Susie Oestringer, owner, at 618-588-3014, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@comfort-at-home.com" �info@comfort-at-home.com�, or go to the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.comfort-at-home.com" �www.comfort-at-home.com�. 





Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call Jean at 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 

















CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY





We will be assisting St. Vincent de Paul Society in East St. Louis who is in need of Bottled Water And $$$ to help the homeless during the hot summer months.  Marked water coolers are at the back of both parishes for $$$ donations OR cases of bottled water will also be accepted.  Contact Brenda 698-3804 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:villageofalbers@yahoo.com" �villageofalbers@yahoo.com� with questions.  Thank you for your generosity!








Albers125 Raffle Tickets for Sale!  Purchase your Albers125 Raffle Tickets for $100 each from Craig (977-3209) or Albers Village Hall (248-5154).  


2 - $100 Prize Drawings Every Month July 2015-May 2016! Grand Prize Drawing at our Albers125 Celebration on June 4th/5th, 2016!  Grand Prize: $10,000; 2nd Prize: $4,000; 3rd Prize: $2,000; 


4th Prize: $1,000; 5th Prize: $500.  Check out all our Albers125 events at � HYPERLINK "http://www.albers125.com" �www.albers125.com�! 











